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TRAFFIC COMMITTEE

Canadian Association of Chiefs of Police 2003 Annual Report

July &, 2003

Commissioner Gwen M. Boniface
President
Canadian Association of Chiefs of Police

Dear Commissionar Boniface:

| am pleased to submit the annual report of the Traffic Committee of the Canadian Association
of Chiefs of Police. Owver the past twelve months we have remained committed to our strategic
mission. "We accept responsibilify for providing leadership in policing fo improve public safety
on our highways.”

Throughout the year, we have worked closely with our partners including Transpert Canada, the
Canada Safety Council and the Canadian Council of Motor Transport Administrators, as well as
with the varicus partners in our Alberta based Traffic Services Pilot Project. We have continued
to provide Canadian police services with contemporary risk management information relative to
road safety through Operation Impact and have continued to provide a forum for acknowledging
and sharing best practices strategies through the National Police Award for Traffic Safety and its
associated Best Practices data base.

Committee members continue to represent the CACP on varnious external groups including the
General Policy Advisory Council on the Transportation of Dangerous Goods, the Mational Public
Safety Organization, Direction 2006 Rail Safety Committee, the Strategies to Reduce Impaired
Driving Committee, the Mational Cccupant Restraint Committee and the Transport Canada
STAR Project Commitiee.

A overview of our committee’s activities is attached.

Sincerely,

Maurice Pilon, Deputy Commissicner
Committee Chair
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